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Ashgabat, Turkmenistan 

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,  

Energy is an essential element of all economies around the world and it is particularly vital for 
the development of the Central Asia region. The demand for energy over the longer term is set to 
increase in line with rising needs of the global economy. Rising demand could also be 
accompanied by the increase of risks and the consequences of possible disturbances, such as 
disruptions of supply networks caused by natural disasters, technical problems or even violent 
terrorist attacks. Developments during the last few years showed that there are more and more 
factors in the world, both internal and external, that could affect energy supply routes.    

Against this background the UN General Assembly resolutions aimed at promoting international 
cooperation on reliable and stable transit of energy are very timely. They could serve as a 
platform for trustful relations between suppliers and end-users, between state, private, national 
and multinational companies. In order to build trust there should be transparency, accountability 
and fairness between producers, transporters and end-users, which these legal frameworks could 
promote. Additionally the resolutions could serve as a framework for promoting energy 
efficiency and environmental protection.      

The UN resolutions are a good starting point for more tailored legal instruments which could 
balance the interest of all stakeholders involved in energy supply and distribution.  In the future 
they could also serve as a basis for a common legal space for international co-operation in the 
production, transit and consumption of energy resources.  

Turkmenistan has demonstrated strong engagement and leadership in developing and promoting 
the relevant resolutions. The country has sound experience and it is well positioned, with its 
large hydrocarbon reserves in one of the fastest growing regions, to be in the lead in addressing 
challenges related to reliable and stable transit of energy. As a landlocked country Turkmenistan 
is also well positioned to address the special needs of these states and promote partnership 
between them.   

Dear Participants,  

The UN fully supports endeavors of Turkmenistan and other countries in the region in 
developing legal frameworks at the national and international levels.  

On its part UNRCCA will continue to promote processes aimed at finding mutually acceptable 
solutions in addressing energy problems in Central Asia. From our perspective energy could be 
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one of key factors for stronger cooperation in the region and contributor to stability in Central 
Asia, instead of being a dividing element, particularly when it comes to water/energy nexus.     

The Centre will continue all efforts including providing platform for regular consultations, 
sharing best practices and facilitating contacts between all the stakeholders involved in 
discussions relating to energy problems in Central Asia. By fostering consultations and 
discussions in a variety of formats, UNRCCA hopes to build a momentum for a locally-driven 
process, which will result in negotiated arrangements and strengthen security and stability in the 
region.  

Dear Participants,   

The process, in developing more comprehensive international instruments for global energy 
supply on the basis of mutually acceptable legal norms and mechanisms, will take time. This 
expert meeting, with representatives across the board, is an important step towards achieving this 
goal. In this regard I wish you fruitful discussions and substantial outcomes.    

Thank you very much for your attention.  


